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Dear Parents/Carers, 
Another very busy two weeks here at St Stephens whether 
in school or working remotely from home. A HUGE thank you for your wonderful support -it is a 
privilege to look at all the wonderful learning you have been doing with your children.  We now 
hope that the majority of our families have an electronic device at home to enable the children to 
access the remote learning provision. If you are struggling please do get in touch -we have been 
very fortunate and secured laptops from the government and the local community, via the Lions 

Club, have donated devices to the school.  
This week also sees the start of the staff taking Covid ‘Lateral Flow’ tests twice a week. This will enable us to keep 
a check on the health of all the staff and identify if any of them are asymptomatic, which in turn will help to keep 
your children safer. 
Don’t hesitate to get in touch if you have any questions or queries. We like you are awaiting Government guidance 
regarding school re-opening  however we have had confirmation that it won’t be before 8th March and schools 
will not be expected to offer half term provision for key workers and vulnerable groups.  

Take care and stay safe.                                                                                                                  Maura Furber                           

School Improvement 
As you would expect, the Trust priority for school Improvement is currently Remote Learning. Thank you 
so much for all your support, engagement and co-operation with this. We do appreciate how                
challenging and exhausting it can be, especially when you have more than one child at home and /or if 
you are trying to work also. Our main message is to follow what the teachers set but don’t panic if you 
don't complete everything - we don’t always manage it at school and we are trained for the job! Keep 
messaging the teachers or myself if you need any guidance or advice, or if something needs explaining 
further -we are here to work as a team together with you. We do take all your ideas and queries into 
consideration- we greatly appreciate your feedback. 
We have been working hard to deliver live learning sessions alongside the clips, videos and work             
uploaded onto the internet platforms you are using, as well as providing paper packs for those that             
prefer this format or as a combination of ways to engage your child. We have had some wonderful           
comments  from you and are doing our utmost to support your queries alongside marking, planning and            
teaching the children who are also in school.                                                                                                               
Each week I present a review to our Governors and I also have a weekly meeting with Neil Swait , our 
Trust Improvement Officer and  practicing Ofsted Inspector. This enables us to evaluate the impact of 
the remote learning and consider ways forward. 
Please rest assured that we will keep refining and adapting our offer to         
ensure we do the very best for our pupils and you, whilst maintaining the 
work/life balance for us all. 
 

“ Embracing Learning; Inspiring Ambition; Celebrating Individuality.” 

Mrs. Maura Furber -Headteacher 



 Community Support 

I was delighted to meet Peter and Christine Rowe from the local Launceston Lions Club last week. I 
was overwhelmed with their passion and drive to support the children in the community and thanks 
must also go to those people supporting their appeal. We have been given five devices to share with 

our families and have been promised more will follow. This week I have been contacting parents 
who currently are borrowing our school iPads to replace them with one of these devices that will 
be theirs to keep. The pictures below show how delighted the pupils and their 

families are. This act of tremendous kindness just illustrates how wonderful our 
community is and how there is always something positive to be celebrated when 
we may feel disheartened.  

 

Healthy snacks in Year 3 and Year 4 
 

As part of our theme learning we have been researching, 
designing and making our own healthy snacks. In school 
we decided to make granola balls. We chose which fruit 
we wanted to add and chopped or grated it. We added 

it to the oats and added some chocolate. We then mixed 
in honey and rolled our granola balls. We are very much 
looking forward to taking them home and tasting them!  

Did you make these at home too? 
 



 
Science Learning in Year 6 

Amazing knowledge and skills being 

demonstrated at home and at 

school -investigating reflection and 

refraction. 



Design Technology  in Year 1 

For our materials learning, Year 1 have been exploring the book, 'The Scare-
crows Wedding'. As part of our DT, we have been designing and making our 

own scarecrows using a variety of man-made and natural materials. We 
first had to design our scarecrows, labelling the 

materials we would need before making our      
creations come to life! This week we will be      

evaluating our scarecrows;  thinking about what 
worked well and what challenges we faced along 

the way. I think you'll agree that these scarecrows are amazing!  See more on 
our Class Blog! 

 

Class 7 -People Who Help Us 

Class 7’s new theme this Spring term is finding out about ‘People Who Help Us ‘. They will be finding out about 

what their jobs involve and dressing up and consolidating the information through role play.                                                                   

As you can see the children have already had lots of fun dressing up as different people who help us as - an                    

exciting start to the new learning.  



 
Eco Learning in Class F 

 
Last week Class F's eco learning included  finding out about ‘The Wombles ‘. 
We watched “Orinoco and the Big Black Umbrella” and explored the story. We drew pictures and                                
included some writing and maths. Pictures we drew included: a character from the story - (Emily chose 
to draw Uncle Bulgaria, Aiden drew Orinoco) and using our imagination to draw an imaginary place 
where Orinoco might have blown away to (Clara and Belle drew a spooky woods).                                                                                                                   
The Wombles collected rubbish from the park and recycled it. Erin made an amazing Womble out of her 
recycling at home!  

                                          

Year 2 English Work 

Year 2 have created a wonderful class book as a celebration of their learning. This 

is the final product of their writing unit based on the book Dig, Dig, Digging by 

Margaret Mayo. They have also produced some wonderful videos of them       

performing the text. Great work at home and at school. 



 

Scholastic Books Donated 

A HUGE thank you to one of our parents, Alison Bensallia, who has donated this beautiful collection of brand 

new books to our school. Alison is a Scholastics Book representative and has kindly offered these for our school 

library. Some may also find their way to being prizes for children and indeed some will make the parent/carer 

lending library in the main entrance.  

 DON’T FORGET … 

If you need to exchange your child’s school reading books  please 

come up to the Main Reception of the school. You can do this 

any day at any time  during school opening hours, convenient for 

you . Drop off your old books into a ‘Returned Box’ that will be left 

for a week before returning the books to the shelves, and choose 

some new ones. One adult only to select please.  

Reading is such an important life skill and its nice to have new 

books to share regularly to maintain your 

child’s enthusiasm and love of reading. 

ALSO don’t forget to download your FREE BORROWBOX app so you can borrow books from 

Cornwall Schools Library Service as mentioned in the email this week.  The teachers have 

sent you your virtual login card number. This is an AMAZING offer and will give your child 

access to thousands of great texts. 


